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Annwyl Mabon 
 
I am responding to your written questions, WQ93519: What assessment has the Cabinet 
Secretary made of the impact of maintenance backlogs across the NHS Estate on patient 
and staff safety and WQ93520: What assessment has the Cabinet Secretary made of the 
impact on plans to address the maintenance backlog across the NHS Estate of the 
expected 5 per cent real terms reduction in the Welsh Government's capital budget from 
2024-25 to 2028-29 due to the new UK Government's spending plans? 
 
Ensuring the NHS estate is fit for purpose is essential for patient and staff safety and the 
delivery of efficient healthcare services. I continue to provide funding to address the highest 
risks and target backlog maintenance to maintain business continuity, wherever possible. 
Within the capital funding available the challenge is to balance backlog requirements, while 
supporting other key developments to improve services, including measures to reduce 
waiting lists. 
 
The NHS All-Wales Capital Programme funds schemes across the NHS for local and 
national priorities. NHS Wales organisations have a discretionary capital funding allocation 
each year to manage compliance and operational issues, including reducing backlog across 
sites.  
 
Additional capital was recently identified as part of the final budget position for 2024-25, 
enabling me to approve, on 2 July, capital funding of £32.7m to target backlog maintenance 
issues across the NHS Wales estate. However, it is important to note that most, if not all 
capital schemes, which include fabric or building improvements, reduce backlog 
maintenance.     
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The NHS in Wales is currently reporting backlog maintenance, based on 2022-23 data, of 
c.£1.2bn, across the estate. This is related to the age of the estate and inflationary 
pressures due to increased costs of materials and equipment. The backlog is categorised 
from high to low risk and the data is captured by NHS Shared Services Partnership – 
Specialist Estate Services (NWSSP-SES) as technical advisors to the NHS. It supports 
organisations with advice linked to engineering, fire, safety compliance and risks.     
 
My officials are currently reviewing organisational capital priorities and I will continue to 
make the case for increased capital investment.  
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
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